To:

All Pastoral Council Secretaries

Subject:
Kilmore Diocesan Assembly: Walking Together, Building the Kingdom, Professing our Faith

18th March 2014

Dear Friend,

When I last wrote to you on 14th February I alerted you to the upcoming Diocesan Assembly on 25th/26th October 2014.  As you are now aware the three areas of discussion comprise the results of a diocesan listening survey; sacramental practice and modern culture and; reaching out to youth.  The Assembly takes place against the backdrop of an aging and ever decreasing number of clergy so this will also form an important basis for future planning.

In my last letter I asked you to begin considering those people whom you as a pastoral council would mandate to send to the Assembly.  Now it is time to refocus on this important task and I enclose a form with this letter on which the names of the delegates can be entered to be returned no later than 30th June 2014.  Can I ask that one of the delegates is nominated to act as a facilitator for small group work?  Training for these facilitators will take place in two locations in the diocese in the weeks before the Assembly takes place.  It is also important that one of the delegates is a youth representative.

I also enclose a sample agenda for a pastoral council meeting which reflects the three main areas for discussion at the Assembly accompanied by a passage from Pope Francis’ recent Apostolic Exhortation The Joy of the Gospel which is the missionary blueprint the Pope has suggested for the whole Church.  Perhaps it could form part of your discussion at your meetings and inform your thinking on those who will be mandated to attend the Assembly.

The Diocesan Pastoral Council also suggested I write to you in order to bring together the youth representatives of the various pastoral councils.  This would be in order to promote the Pope John Paul II Awards at parish level and to discuss possible local initiatives for the celebration of World Youth Day over the next two years before the next international World Youth Day in Poland in 2016.  I would suggest that the Pastoral Area Pastoral Councils would be a good forum for this meeting.  If you could have this raised at your local pastoral area meeting I would be more than happy to come and meet the youth reps in order to discuss the possibilities.

Thank you for your continued work for the pastoral care of your parish.

Yours faithfully,

_____________________________

Fr. Enda Murphy

